PRESS RELEASE

UN-REDD INCEPTION WORKSHOP

Gran Melia Hotel, 30 – 31 March 2010

Minister of Forestry and the United Nations launch joint effort to combat deforestation and forest degradation.
Jakarta, 30 March 2010 – Today the Ministry of Forestry and the United Nations launched The United Nations Collaborative Programme on Reducing Emissions from Deforestation and Forest Degradation (UN-REDD) with a kick-off workshop opened by H.E. Zulkifli Hasan, Minister of Forestry. 

In his opening remarks the Minister emphasized the danger of climate change and the need for action to reduce emissions “Our country is very vulnerable: it has 80,000 kilometre coast line, more than 17,000 islands, many people depend on agriculture, forestry and fisheries for their income and food security. Many of these forest dependent communities still live in poverty”.
REDD has become an eminent priority for Indonesia because deforestation and forest degradation still represent a major source of  Green House Gas (GHG) emissions, in addition to hindering human development and causing environmental problems in the country. Most of Indonesia’s GHG emissions are related to land degradation, inappropriate land uses, and land conversion. Agus Purnomo, Special Advisor for Climate Change to the President said “the UNREDD initiative will play an important role to support Indonesia’s voluntary commitment to reduce its emissions with 26%”.

With the world’s third largest tropical rainforest, Indonesia plays an important role as one of nine pilot countries in the global UN-REDD initiative. The minister highlighted the importance of local communities in REDD, “We have to make sure that REDD will help them with getting a better life while preserving our forests and biodiversity”

Under this joint initiative of UNDP, FAO and UNEP, and funded by the Government of Norway, the United Nations will assist the Indonesian Government preparing for National REDD Implementation. This requires preparation of policy, coordination between different REDD initiatives and testing of methodologies on province and district level. The programme will pilot its activities in Sulawesi. With other REDD initiatives being located in Sumatra, Kalimantan and Java, this further expands REDD in Indonesia.

The UN Resident Coordinator, El-Mostafa Benlamlih, highlighted that the UN-REDD programme will support the Ministry of Forestry to get ready for national REDD implementation. “The UN gives technical and policy advice and facilitates coordination between different REDD initiatives”. “As part of a global programme, UN-REDD takes lessons learned during this readiness phase to a global level where they influence and shape global decisions”.  

The Norwegian Ambassador applauded the commitment shown by the Ministry of Forestry and said “Norway fully supports Indonesia and the UN with this programme, and is ready to discuss further cooperation between Indonesia and Norway on this important issue”
